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Yuji KATO
Center for Gender Studies, Office Coordinator

In 2011, the Research Institute Assistants (RIA) proposed an event series
to the steering committee and were subsequently given a budget to make
their idea a reality. Amongst ourselves, the project was dubbed “RIA
Events,” but in 2012, it was officially entitled the “Young Research Action
Project” (YoRAP). The name of the project was chosen for its ability to
encompass a wide variety of formats: the project would be comprised of
not only academic events, but also film festivals and physical education
workshops.

For academic year 2012-2013, the YORAP event series was given the
subtitle, “Thinking about Bonds Between 'Women.”” This subtitle,
expressing the intent of the RIAs who participated in the project, was
conceived by myself in cooperation with the RIAs as we sought a common
denominator between their proposed events. Until March of 2012, | had
worked at the CGS 3 days a week for 2 years. My working hours did not
always overlap with the other RIAs, so we had few chances to communicate
on a regular basis. However, in 2012, | was hired on as a full-time staff
member to work at the CGS office. After becoming a full-time staff member
and working 5 days a week, | started to gain an understanding of each RIA’
s research and their purpose in engaging in activities at the CGS. With that
kinship in mind, “Thinking about Bonds Between ‘Women" was born.

In retrospect, each event was a little too big, and the possibility of burn-
out was always there. However, | think the size and the effort involved
contributed to the incredible enthusiasm of the organizers and participants
at the events. Excluding the event “Thinking about ‘Academics’ and ‘Care-
giving' Together,” which was planned as a small event from the outset, each
of the 4 events took place in the International Conference Room in the



228

Togasaki Memorial Dialogue House. | remembered the late Yasumori Aisaka
and his significant contribution to the planning and outfitting of the
Dialogue House, especially the conference rooms. Aisaka, an ICU staff
member with a great commitment to the CGS and its activities, passed
away in June 2011. As the organizers and participants engaged in dialogue,
| again felt gratitude towards him. | am sure he was watching over us and
smiling.



